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Federal Communications Commission § 80.225 

(b) The device must comply with the 
following requirements: 

(1) The frequency tolerance of each 
tone must be ±1.5 percent; 

(2) The duration tolerance of each 
tone must be ±50 milliseconds; 

(3) The interval between successive 
tones must not exceed 50 milliseconds; 
and 

(4) The amplitude ratio of the tones 
must be flat within 1.6 dB. 

(c) Devices installed on or after Janu-
ary 1, 1983, must comply with the fol-
lowing requirements: 

(1) The frequency tolerance of each 
tone must be ±1.5 percent; 

(2) The duration tolerance of each 
tone must be ±10 milliseconds; 

(3) The interval between successive 
tones must not exceed 4 milliseconds; 

(4) The amplitude ratio of the tones 
must be flat within 1.6 dB; 

(5) The output of the device must be 
sufficient to modulate the associated 
transmitter for H2B emission to at 
least 70 percent, and for J2B emission 
to within 3 dB of the rated peak enve-
lope power; 

(6) Light from the device must not 
interfere with the safe navigation of 
the ship; 

(7) After activation the device must 
automatically generate the radio-
telephone alarm signal for not less 
than 30 seconds and not more than 60 
seconds unless manually interrupted; 

(8) After generating the radio-
telephone alarm signal or after manual 
interruption the device must be imme-
diately ready to repeat the signal; 

(9) The transmitter must be auto-
matically switched from the stand-by 
condition to the transmit condition at 
the start and return to the stand-by 
condition at the conclusion of the ra-
diotelephone alarm signal. 

(d) Any device used by a station to 
automatically generate the radio-
telephone alarm signal must be certifi-
cated by the Commission. 

[51 FR 31213, Sept. 2, 1986, as amended at 54 
FR 40059, Sept. 29, 1989; 63 FR 36606, July 7, 
1998] 

§ 80.223 Special requirements for sur-
vival craft stations. 

(a) Survival craft stations capable of 
transmitting on: 

(1) 2182 kHz must be able to operate 
with A3E or H3E and J2B and J3E emis-
sions; 

(2) 121.500 MHz must be able to oper-
ate with A3E or A3N emission. 

(b) Survival craft stations must be 
able to receive the frequency and types 
of emission which the transmitter is 
capable of using. 

(c) Any EPIRB carried as part of a 
survival craft must comply with the 
specific technical and performance re-
quirements for its class contained in 
subpart V of this chapter. 

[68 FR 46966, Aug. 7, 2003, as amended at 73 
FR 4482, Jan. 25, 2008] 

§ 80.225 Requirements for selective 
calling equipment. 

This section specifies the require-
ments for voluntary digital selective 
calling (DSC) equipment and selective 
calling equipment installed in ship and 
coast stations, and incorporates by ref-
erence ITU–R M.476–5; ITU–R M.493–13; 
ITU–R M.541–9; ITU–R M.625–3; RTCM 
Paper 56–95/SC101–STD; and IEC 62238 
(all incorporated by reference, see 
§ 80.7). 

(a) The requirements for DSC equip-
ment voluntarily installed in coast or 
ships stations are as follows: 

(1) Prior to March 25, 2009, DSC 
equipment must meet the requirements 
of the following standards in order to 
be approved for use: 

(i) RTCM Paper 56–95/SC101–STD and 
ITU–R M.493–13 (both incorporated by 
reference, see § 80.7) (including only 
equipment classes A, B, D, and E); or 

(ii) ITU–R M.493–13 and, in the case of 
Class D DSC equipment only, IEC 62238 
(both incorporated by reference, see 
§ 80.7). 

(2) Beginning March 25, 2009, the 
Commission will not accept new appli-
cations (but will continue to process 
then-pending applications) for certifi-
cation of non-portable DSC equipment 
that does not meet the requirements of 
ITU–R M.493–13 and, in the case of 
Class D DSC equipment only, IEC 62238 
(both incorporated by reference, see 
§ 80.7). 

(3) Beginning March 25, 2012, the 
Commission will not accept new appli-
cations (but will continue to process 
then-pending applications) for certifi-
cation of handheld, portable DSC 
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